
Neighbor voicemail call regarding 331 Lawson Ave E from October 4 

 

Transcribed 10/4/22:   

Hi Steve, I am one of the neighbors near 331 Lawson Avenue in St Paul.  We saw that 

there is a hearing scheduled for October 11.  Unfortunately, we will not be able to make 

the hearing to, we will not be able to make due to work.  We are very in support of the city 

demolishing or otherwise requiring repairs of 331 Lawson and our experience was living 

next to this house for the last several years have been a nuisance the entire time. The 

owner does not maintain it.  As we seen it, there are still down lines in the lot going to the 

house and mowing among other things and snow removal never happens. So, in particular, 

snow removal has been a nuisance.  There was also a car in the lot sitting there that we 

had to call multiple times to have it removed.  So in general, this is a one-time saying, this 

property has been a chronic nuisance even before it was condemned and it continues to 

be a nuisance so, we would be in very supportive of anything the city is able to do to get 

the um property repaired or to get it demolished and build something else in the future.  If 

you have any questions, you can call me, 614-499-6855.  Thanks.  I appreciate it.  Bye. 

 


